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District Membership


	7/09	4/10


Austin Bluffs	39	53


Legacy	0	25


Gleneagle	68	61


High Noon	28	26


Mat-Su 	32	36


Monument Hill	176	151


Pikes Peak	44	38


Sunrisers	12	11


Woodmen Valley	23	24


TOTALS	437	425





Dates to Remember


February 27	Austin Bluffs �Bowlathon


March 19	HEARS meeting


March 25	Gleneagle Blood Drive


March 26	Recognition Banquet


April 29-May 1	Mountain West�Regional Convention


For details on these and future events click on the link below: � HYPERLINK "http://www.google.com/calendar/embed?src=1o1f6rl4l67du2219g"��http://www.google.com/calendar/embed?src=1o1f6rl4l67du2219g�� HYPERLINK "http://www.google.com/calendar/embed?src=1o1f6rl4l67du2219g7l5084j8@group.calendar.google.com&ctz=America/Denver" \n _blank�� 7l5084j8%40group.calendar.google.com&ctz=America/Denver� 


The calendar can also be viewed at the South Colorado District web site at � HYPERLINK "http://www.southcoloradodistrict.org" ��www.southcoloradodistrict.org�.








National Heritage


Over 190 Sertomans, school personnel, students and their families attended the Freedom Banquet on February 17, 2010. 


The event emcee was Tron Simpson from KCMN radio. The keynote speaker was LTC Tom Munsey from Fort Carson. Also present were Sertoma’s National President, Julie Hejtmanek and her husband Dan.


First place essay winner was Katie Carrigan, Challenger Middle School, sponsored by Gleneagle. Second place was Ben Schnelderman, Timberview Middle School, sponsored by Gleneagle. Third place winner was Selina Downing, Fox Meadow Middle School, sponsored by Rocky Mountain.





South Colorado District Cabinet


Governor


Pat White


2810 Country Club Circle


Colorado Springs, CO 80909


719-460-5561


southcoloradodistrict@gmail.com


Secretary/Treasurer


Joan Miranda


14585 River Oaks Dr


Colorado Springs, CO 80921


719-488-3831


joanmiranda@comcast.net


Foundation District Rep


John Brunk


4875 Garden Trail


Colorado Springs, CO 80918


719-599-4670


brunkje@quixnet.net


Recognition


Steve Hall


6577 Fowler Drive


Colorado Springs, CO 80923


597-9184


sertomasteve@aol.com


Market Development


Glenn Scott


13688 Paradise Villas Grove


Colorado Springs, CO 80921


719-488-8808


kayglen@comcast.net


National Heritage


Jo Carroll


2145 Glenhill Rd.


Colorado Springs, CO 80906


632-9336


joid@q.com


Member Services


Steve Plank


20415 Elk Creek Drive East


Colorado Springs, CO 80908


719-495-3819


scplank@gmail.com


Serteens


Max Williams


18035 Stone View Road


Monument, CO 80132


481-3215


maxwilli@msn.com


Speech & Hearing


Bob Knox


695 W Monument St


Colorado Springs, CO 80905


444-0814


381-4373


BobKnoxCO@msn.com 


Sgt-at-Arms


Barrie Town


1005 Knollwood Circle


Monument, CO 80132


719-488-2494


barrietown@gmail.com


Chaplain


Emery Hansen


120 Siska Drive


Security, CO 80911


648-0991











From the Gov


If you missed it,�we had an incredible�group of 19 students�participate in the�Freedom Essay�Contest and attend �National Heritage�Banquet on the 17th.


The committee who read the essays reported that they were the best group in many years. That was proven to be true when the top three were read.


Next up on the busy Spring Sertoma agenda is the Recognition Banquet where we honor the Club Sertomans of the Year, Service to Mankind recipients and Distinguished Secretary. The banquet is scheduled for March 26th and will be held at the Doubletree Hotel by the World Arena. Cost is $28 per person and I encourage all of you to come out and recognize the great Sertomans and other members of the community who will be recognized for their Service to Mankind. You should have received a flyer in an email from me. If you didn’t, contact Joan Miranda (488-3831 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:joanmiranda@comcast.net" ��joanmiranda@comcast.net�) to make your reservations. 


This is also the time of year when club officers are elected for the 2010-2011 year. I hope your club is working on that and will have the Form 130, Club Officer Reporting Form, ready to send out by April 10th.


As for my replacement, I understand that Emery Hansen of High Noon is seeking election.





From the Regional Director


The Atlantis Casino Resort and Spa in Reno, NV, site of the 2010 Regional Convention, April 29-May 1, is truly a destination location with everything we need under one roof. The meeting rooms and hotel rooms are absolutely first class. This is by far the finest convention venue we have had in many years. Send your registration to attend and secure your hotel room now.


The Registration fee is $175 and includes the Thursday evening mixer, breakfasts and lunches on Friday and Saturday plus the Saturday night banquet. Room rates are also fantastic thanks to Jo renegotiating the original contract. Thursday is $59 with Friday and Saturday nights only $99 each.


A Regional Trainer Class will be offered Thursday from 8AM till 4PM on Thursday. See job description and application on line at Sertoma.org.


I have set the personal goal of 200 registrations. Jo Carroll has hinted that if we exceed our budget planning by a significant amount he will do cash kickbacks to the convention registrants.


The Mountain West, at 2006 mem-bers on January 1st, is still posting the lowest membership decline in raw numbers and percentage among all regions (-9 members and -0.45%).  We now have three districts in the green with Arizona at +8, Pacific Northwest at +23 and Wild West at +24.  As for individual clubs we now have 16 in the green, which is up two from last month. As for new clubs, Honolulu is now fully chartered. Twin Cities Sertoma club, has started the Napavine Sertoma Club in Napavine, WA and will be chartering in March. 


Duane Gritzmaker


Mountain West Regional Director














�





�





�





Aspen Camp


Sertoma’s primary focus is on assisting the more than 50 million people with hearing health issues. Here’s a great opportunity to make a difference “where the rubber meets the road.”  


Aspen Camp serves the Deaf & Hard-of-Hearing community by providing high quality recreational activities and educational experi-ences that help and support their emotional, social, recreational and financial growth. The camp serves more than 100 campers from across the United States, ages 8 through 18, each summer. In order for the Camp to prepare for each summer’s influx of campers, as well as accomplish major improvement in the Camp’s facilities, an annual work weekend is held every May. Here’s an opportunity to provide “hands-on” help, directly impacting deaf and hard of hearing youth. It is a fabulous weekend of fellowship and accomplishment. 


The weekend starts off with arrival on Friday afternoon/evening and getting to know the camp and the other folks over award-winning chili dinner. The work-plan for Saturday is reviewed. Sleeping arrangements are in the bunk-houses. (You’ll need a sleeping bag, pillow, towel and toiletries.) Saturday, after a hearty breakfast, is the day of projects, great and small, with some-thing for everyone. After a day of making it happen, we complete the day with a steak barbeque. All food for the weekend is provided. After Sunday breakfast, we’ll tie up any remaining projects before hitting the road for home. It’s a weekend you’ll remember for months to come, and you’ll look forward to returning the next year!


Join me! Contact Harvey LeCato, � HYPERLINK "mailto:mbca@comcast.net" \t "_blank" ��mbca@comcast.net�, with your intent to participate.





Club Departures


Challenged with finding a consistent place to meet (several places they met at went out of business), Front Range Sertoma Club has decided to “fold its tent” as a club. Most, if not all, of its members will be transferring to Austin Bluffs Sertoma. The two clubs have a long history of collaborating on fund raising and sponsorship projects.


Unless you’ve been out of the country or living in a closet, you should be aware that Monument Hill Sertoma Club will be resigning from Sertoma as of June 30, 2010 and affiliating with Kiwanis. 


Monument Hill has a strong involvement with the youth in their community and felt that Sertoma’s efforts to focus heavily on Hearing Health, while admirable, did not provide them with the tools necessary to provide the level of support to those youth that they wanted to offer. We wish them well in their future with Kiwanis.











From Sertoma’s President


As your President, I am honored to receive many newsletters from clubs and Governors. This informa-tion gives me great ideas – to share with all of you!! For instance, the President of one of our clubs who has been around a number of years, recently shared with me some initiatives he is focusing on this year, some new, some old – to challenge his members regarding recruitment. I am sure he would love it if any of you would like to adopt any of these in your own club!!


•	He developed a “President’s Circle” recognizing members for recruitment, which has 3 levels, bronze (1-2 recruits), silver (3-4 recruits), gold (5 or more recruits) (reminds me of the Olympics!)  As each member earns the right to be in the President’s Circle, that designation is indicated on a colored sticker on their nametag and a chart with this info is near the name badge box every week so every member knows what the others have done;


•	Draw a color of paper as you enter club meetings, and that determines at which table you sit; this helps with those who sit with the same ol’ group each time, and encourages mixing and getting to know one another;


•	Monthly “take five” – where a member is chosen to talk for 5 minutes about themselves, business, personal life, interests, whatever they want to share – it’s amazing what we DON’T know about a member we have sat next to for years!!


•	A new format for New Member Orientation with a power point created by the President about their club, what they do, and they will continue to edit and
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South Colorado District Club Meeting Times


Austin Bluffs Sertoma


TREA 1


7:30 am, 2nd & 4th Wednesday


President Marti Collins


598-5338 – marticol@aol.com





Front Range Sertoma


Call for location


12:00 noon, 2nd & 4th Tuesday


President Cliff Lewis


590-4772 – clifflewis@remax.net





Gleneagle Sertoma


Academy Hotel


I-25 & Academy Blvd.


11:45 am, Wednesdays


President Kay Petersen


481-4403 – kayandpjpetersen@aol.com





High Noon


Maggie Mae's Restaurant


12:00 noon, Thursdays


Last Thursday is Board Meeting at China Village on Union Blvd.


President Pat Kravitz


540-9340 – pkravitz@wradvisors.com





Mat-Su Sertoma Club


Tailgater’s Restaurant


Wasilla, AK


4:00 pm, Thursdays


President Paula Nance


907-357-8841 � p.nance@alaskausa.org





Monument Hill Sertoma


The Inn at Palmer Divide


Palmer Lake


8:00 am, Saturdays


President Wayne Claybaugh


559-2031 – kwayne1110@comcast.net





Pikes Peak Sertoma


Clarion Hotel, Bijou & I-25


12:00 noon, Thursdays


President Eric Scott


599-8028 –eascott55@msn.com





Sunrisers Sertoma


Patti's Restaurant, Pueblo


7:00 am, 2nd & 4th Thursday


President Frank Fognani


719-561-0471





Woodmen Valley Sertoma


Perkins Restaurant


Union & Academy


7:30 am, Wednesdays


President Don Bartek


574-7757 – debartek@aol.com
































post on their club’s website to find out what new members are learning about Sertoma, he says there is a lot of interest in this;


•	They have developed a new “Associate Membership” for college students who want to become involved in their Sertoma club but don’t have the time to commit, so they can network with members, develop business contacts for jobs once they finish college, help with volunteer activities and become engaged with a Sertoma club – giving them a much better possibility of being a Sertoman after college – an exciting new initiative!


•	Picking up and driving older members to meetings has met with great success.


Julie Hejtmanek


President, Sertoma, Inc.
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